
 

 

CHESTEK LEGAL 
P.O. Box 2492 

Raleigh, North Carolina 27602 
email pamela@chesteklegal.com 

919-800-8033 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  FOIARequests@uspto.gov; efoia@uspto.gov  

July 22, 2021 

USPTO FOIA Officer 
United States Patent and Trademark Office 
P.O. Box 1450 
Alexandria, VA 22313-1450 

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request 

Dear FOIA Officer: 

 The Software Freedom Conservancy is a not-for-profit § 501(c)(3) corporation.  
Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. § 552(a), Software Freedom 
Conservancy hereby requests the following records from the U.S. Patent & Trademark Office 
(PTO). 

Request. 

1. Attached as Exhibit A are the first few pages of USPTO Administrative Order 217-02A, 
Federal Register Publications and Rule Making, and Official Gazette Publications as it stood 
in 2005.   Please provide all versions of this Order issued or in effect from Oct. 1, 2012 
to present. 

2. All records that state USPTO policies or procedures for deciding whether or not to 
seek review from the Office of Management and Budget (OMB), Office of Information 
and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA), or Small Business Administration (SBA), issued or in 
effect at any time between October 1, 2017 to present. 

3. All documents directed to procedures and standards for preparing any submission for 
review by OMB, OIRA or SBA, issued or in effect at any time between October 1, 2017 
to present. 

 Please provide the requested material in its native electronic form such as Excel, MS 
Word or PDF documents, preferably by email to pamela@chesteklegal.com. 
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Public Interest Fee Waiver 

 Software Freedom Conservancy requests a public interest fee waiver because the 
requested records directly concern and bear upon the government’s operations and activities, 
will be highly informative to the general public regarding the PTO’s policies, including on 
matters directly affecting thousands of patent and trademark holders and applicants.  Upon 
receipt, we will make these records or their analysis publicly available on our website for use 
by journalists, scholars, students, and interested members of the public at no charge, and use 
the information in reports, newsletters, and other public disseminations to advance our 
educational mission.  Therefore, disclosure of the requested information “is in the public 
interest because it is likely to contribute significantly to public understanding of the 
operations or activities of the government and is not primarily in the commercial interest of 
the requester,”1 a 501(c)(3) corporation. 

 Software Freedom Conservancy prefers to receive the documents by email, at 
pamela@chesteklegal.com or some other electronic form that preserves all document 
integrity. 

 We may be reached at the address below, if you have any questions.  

Respectfully submitted, 

SOFTWARE FREEDOM CONSERVANCY 

 

By:        
Pamela S. Chestek 
Chestek Legal 
P.O. Box 2492 
Raleigh, NC 27602 

Attorney for Software Freedom Conservancy, Inc. 

 

1 5 U.S.C. § 552(a)(4)(A)(iii); 37 C.F.R. § 102.11(k)(1). 
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Exhibit A 
 

USPTO Administrative Order 217-02A 

Federal Register Publications and Rule Making, and 
Official Gazette Publications 
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